WINDSOCK VILLAGE PROPERTY OWNERS

WINDSOCK VILLAGE AVIATION CORP.

MINUTES OF 8/20/09 BOARD MEETING

The August meeting of both boards was held at Beverly Mason’s home. Present were: Beverly Mason, Peter Lambert, Nancy Drach, Bob Pustell, Barbara Clifford and Tom Gill. Guests present: Glenn Mason.

The minutes of the July 16, 2009 meeting were approved as written.

Treasurer’s report: Barbara Clifford reported that the Aviation Corp. has cash on hand of $114,238. 78% of the 2009 assessments have been collected. Tom asked if we make a point to keep the bank balance under $100,000 because of FDIC insurance. Barbara responded that the insurance amount has been increased to $250,000. She added that we normally do not carry a balance this large, but because of the ongoing runway restoration project, we did not renew CD’s. Her report was approved as presented.

Runway Committee: Gary Cole was unable to attend the meeting. Beverly had e-mailed Gary re: notification letter to WVAC members. Beverly read a letter that she had drafted to be sent ASAP. Bob thought that we should be sure to mention that golf carts should stay off the reconditioned areas. A line was added re: keeping all traffic off the repaired areas. The letter was approved to be sent as amended. (attached). 

A discussion ensued on the possibility of irrigation. It was pointed out that so far, no plans have been submitted to the board. It is strictly hearsay at this point. Beverly also pointed out that irrigation was not part of the mandate from annual meeting.

The aviation portion of the meeting adjourned at 7:05pm.

WVPO PORTION OF MEETING

The minutes of the July 16, 2009 meeting were approved as written. The minutes of the July 27, 2009 special meeting were approved as written.

Treasurer’s report: Barbara reported total cash on hand of  $63,100. Of that total, $6,400 is for the special assessment. 80% of our annual assessment has been collected and 20% of the special assessment has been collected. The report was approved as presented.

A discussion ensued on our banking options. Do we have to transfer all of our accounts to Laconia Savings Bank or only enough to satisfy the loan payments? Which bank is easier for Barbara? For now, Barbara will transfer what Property Owner accounts that she feels necessary to Laconia Savings Bank and will monitor their customer service before transferring everything.

Paving project:  Nancy gave a synopsis of the last two weeks happenings. She has received the loan paperwork from LSB. A closing date has been set and she has notified Carroll Paving of the date. Everything is proceeding on schedule.

The meeting adjourned at 7:20pm. Next meeting is scheduled for Thursday September 17, 6:30pm at Bob Pustell’s home.

Peter Lambert

Secretary
